Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting was held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club April 24th beginning at 7:00 PM

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*


The meeting was called to order at 7:12. The Treasurer’s report was approved, motion by Bob Britton, second by Willy Karlu. The minutes were approved also with the following correction.  Norm McBride, NYS DEC Fish Manager for Region 4, will support a water release from the Schoharie Reservoir (Gilboa Dam) to the Schoharie Creek. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Election of Officers were held. President - Gordon Emerson, Vice President – Charlie Olsen, Treasurer – Michael Zeh. No one volunteered to run for the secretary’s position last month so I am continuing. Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary. Will purchase after the election of the SCCA secretary.       

SCCA has received confirmation from NYS DEC that the three applications from local youths to attend NYS DEC Camp this summer have been approved.   
The SCCA treasurer received a $1200 check from the Schoharie County Treasurer for our 2008-operating budget. Also SCCA received several annual dues from Association members over the past few months.  There are still a few clubs who still need to pay their dues along with Associate members.

SCCA has received confirmation from Schoharie County with the go a head to remove the 26 x 36 building on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to SCCA, which will be turned over to DEC for public fishing access.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We will set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


The OLD Town Canoe (Discovery 158) has been purchased for the annual raffle. Whitetails Unlimited has again donated another wildlife print, Senator Seward has again volunteered to donate two $100 gift certificates for two of the prizes, The Bank of Richmondville has also once again donated a $100 Saving Bond, and NBT has also donated a $100 Saving Bond.  That will give us at least six prizes for the raffle. 


The Schoharie County Board of Supervisors has passed a Resolution Requesting NYS to support and fund construction of a Hard-Surfaced, Handicap Accessible Boat Launch on Schoharie Creek in the Town of Schoharie, and also the same on all navigable Waters State-Wide.


Dewey Irving, Conesville Rod & Game Club will get the Pheasant release forms out.  He wants the SCCA to sponsor a youth shoot this fall. The club approved to purchase up to 40 birds if DEC won’t supply them. Ray Zeh made a motion with Ed Zamjohn’s second.  Members Voted and passed the motion.

There will be an Archery Safety course offered at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Registration on June 9th 7-8 PM with the class on June 14th 8:00AM – 4:30PM. 


Howard Bartholomew will assist writing up a resolution for a water release from the Gilboa Dam (Schoharie Reservoir).We need a resolution to present to the NYC watershed committee. Trout Unlimited has asked for support/co-sponsor on this resolution.  


The SCCA by-laws are being reviewed and updated.

 Guest Speaker - Mark Cornwell, SUNY Cobleskill Professor: Mark gave us an update on the Wildlife Festival. They had a Chinese Auction, woodsmen event, reptiles & birds, youth fish derby, Electro fishing display, NYS DEC K-9 demonstration, and tours of the fish hatchery all day. Mark thanked the SCCA along with Trout Unlimited for their displays and fly tying seminars. Mark also gave us a review of some of the Schoharie County steams and ponds of which the college has checked by netting or electro shocking this past Spring. He reviewed the 3-year study on Otsego Lake including over 600 fish identified so DEC can monitor this coming Fall. A recommendation was made to increase the number of fish stocked in the Cobleskill Holding pond because of the number of Sporting men & women using it along with the price of gas going up, this is the ideal place for stoking because of the location to the largest populated area in Schoharie County. Fancher Pond was surveyed. It is loaded with crappies and Mark felt it needs some attention. The big bass are gone just about. It is also loaded with Pumpkin Seed fish, probably the best in the county. He gave us an update on the NYS Power Authority and their fish stocking.  NYPA purchased seven loads of trout (Tiger & Brown) which were stocked 50% in the lower reservoir and 50% in the upper reservoir.    
NYS DEC Press Release: Seeks To Recruit "Lapsed" Anglers To Increase Fishing License Sales
Direct Mail Aims to Increase Fishing Participation and License Sales

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis today announced that New York State would join 30 states cooperating in a new effort to encourage lapsed anglers to buy a fishing license. Anglers who have not recently bought licenses will be sent targeted mailings reminding them to purchase a license and support fisheries management.

"The fishing in New York State is better than ever, but participation in the sport of fishing continues to decline both nationally and in New York," said Commissioner Grannis. "DEC is pleased to participate in this program, especially since it complements our I FISH NY efforts to increase angling participation in New York State." 

A recent survey conducted by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service noted that the number of anglers fishing the freshwaters of New York State, not including the Great Lakes, declined 12 percent since 2001. The decline in resident angling in New York's Great Lakes was even greater -- dropping 41 percent since 2001. 

The multi-state lapsed angler effort is being coordinated by the Recreational Boating and Fishing Foundation (RBFF). Lapsed anglers are those that have purchased a license in previous years, but do not currently hold one. Studies have determined that just 15 percent of anglers renew their licenses every year for a five-year period. Also, just 44 percent purchased a license in one of those five years. There are currently estimated 12 million lapsed anglers in the United States. Research also indicates that these lapsed anglers are highly likely to renew their license if reminded. 

DEC will employ a direct mail marketing effort to help reach approximately 155,000 lapsed anglers this year. The direct mail marketing program will employ an oversized postcard with a creative message encouraging anglers to buy their fishing license. Targeted lapsed anglers should receive the first postcard around May 1 and those who have not purchased their license will receive a second mailing in June. The cost of the mailings will be shared by DEC and RBFF. RBFF will also be coordinating radio advertising promoting the sport of fishing and encouraging people to purchase their license around these dates. 

Commissioner Grannis is encouraging people to go fishing, consistent with one of DEC's top priorities of getting New Yorkers reconnected with the outdoors. Anglers also need to remember that even if they don't plan on going fishing in the near future, through the purchase of a license they can make an important contribution to fisheries management and protection of the state's diverse fisheries resources. Over 40 percent of the funding for DEC's Bureau of Fisheries is derived from the Conservation Fund, which is supported by fishing license sale revenue. Another 14 percent comes from the federal Sportfish Restoration Program. These funds are derived from an excise tax on boating and fishing equipment, with funds allocated back to the states based on land area and number of licensed anglers.

Anglers can purchase a fishing license at various license-issuing outlets throughout the state. These include town and county clerks, some major discount stores, many tackle shops, and sporting good stores. Licenses can also be purchased by phone by calling 1-86-NY-DECALS or online through the DEC website at http://www.dec.ny.gov/permits/6101.html . For more information on the lapsed angler recruitment program call 518-402-8893 or e-mail fwfish@gw.dec.state.ny.us .

DEC's website and regional offices also have information about public access sites for fishing and other recreational opportunities. Go to http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/7749.html for information about places to fish by region and to http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/7746.html for a listing of public fishing rights along popular waterways.

RBFF has also developed a special webpage at http://www.takemefishing.org/state/page/overview/state/NY that provides a direct link to DEC's DECALS license issuing process and also provides other useful information including fishing and boat launch locations. RBFF is a nonprofit organization created in 1998 to increase participation in recreational angling and boating. RBFF helps people discover, share and protect the legacy of boating and fishing through national outreach programs including the Take Me Fishing and Anglers' Legacy campaigns. For information on RBFF and the programs they coordinate go to http://www.rbff.org/ or http://takemefishing.org/. 

LEP Workshop - The LANDIS ARBORETUM - (518) 875-6935

Lape Road, Esperance, NY on Saturday, June 7, 9:30am - 4:00pm

 
Pre-registration is required! There are still several spots available. It would be good to fill this class, this workshop would is excellent for teachers, mentors and youth leaders. Contact: Wildlife Learning Company (607) 293-6043 or www.wildlearn.com The Leopold Education Project is an innovative, interdisciplinary educational program based on the classic writings of the renowned conservationist, Aldo Leopold. The LEP curriculum was developed to teach the public about humanity’s ties to the natural world and to provide leadership in the effort to conserve and protect the earth’s natural resources. LEP seeks to instill a love, a respect, and an admiration for the land, leading to an ecologically literate citizenry with and intense consciousness of the earth and its inhabitants. Materials are sponsored by NYS DEC and include: LEP Teacher’s Guide: Lessons in a Land Ethic (21 activities in more than 80 pages); A Sand County Almanac and LEP Task Cards. This workshop is appropriate for formal and informal educators of grades K-12. $20 per participant. Seating is limited.

2008 Fish Stocking for Schoharie County: On April 14th Dave Wood and Duke Mann were the only volunteers who showed up to assist NYS DEC with the fish stocking.  400 Brown trout were stocked in the Westkill stream; 180 Brown trout and 230 Rainbow trout were stocked in the Mallet Pond; 170 Brook trout, 180 Rainbow trout and 130 two-year-old brown trout were stocked in the Cobleskill Holding Pond; 1750 (50/50) Rainbow/Brown trout were stocked in the Schoharie Reservoir (above the Gilboa Dam).

 
NYS Fish & Wildlife Management Board:  A three-day meeting was held in Albany Mar 27th, 28th & 29th.   Gene Kelly, NYS DEC Director pf Region 4 gave a brief report on last fall’s hunting season.  He reviewed the Deer Reproduction study, the increase Bear Harvest, Tri-State Turkey Study, EHD in Region 4, the expansion of car top boat launches State wide, Hudson River Shad fishing at a all time low (Catch & release only), DEP – Opening up land to hunting, fishing, trapping and New agreements notifying all land owners & towns within 300 feet. State own forest is being recertified for management creating a better habitat for sportsmen (Green Certified). He reported over $5 million in Forestry Resale from ¾ million acres of State Forest.  He also reviewed the Otsego Boat launch with funding as one of the issues.   The last issue of his report was Habitat/Access Stamp sales.  He stated we need to push sales of the stamp at all Sporting events along with the different county fairs.  Need to request pins & stamps early, NYS DEC Main Office, Christopher Amato who is the Assistant Commissioner, Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources, Lands and Forests, 402-8545. The three resolutions voted on and passed by the board.  

Christina Boser gave a report on the coyote population study being done in Steuben & Otsego counties using radio collars.  This is the first of a three-year study. DEC is also conducting a Deer Density study along with a Small Mammal density study.  For more information look on web site address: www.esf.edu/frair/coyote/coyote_main.htm.  Human Dimension Research Unit has determined that the average hunter who is 48 years old with 25 years experience is listed in the following categories: 25% deer hunt along with small game; 25% favor just deer hunting; and 50% marginal as to not buying a license every year.

Patricia Riexinger, Director of Division of Fish, Wildlife, & Marine Resources and Jack Cooper, the FWMB secretary, gave a brief report on the following.  The Fish & Wildlife Management Board may go down the drain.  Many things have changed since the board was created in 1957.  The following are charges of the Board:  1.   To help preserve the tradition of free hunting.
2. To deal with the farmer – sportsmen problems.

3. To encourage Habitat & Access.
4. Formulate a statement of Fish & Wildlife Management Practices. 
5. Adopt such statement. 
6. Approve practices of Regional Boards. 
7. Recommend Policies & procedures state wide. 
8. Provide advice to Regional Boards and NYS DEC. 
9. No administrative Duties. 
10. FWMB is a recommendation Board to NYS DEC Commissioner.
Some of her recommendations were to establish a relationship with local farmers by helping with hay or other duties which they might accept help.  She ask the State & Regional Boards to look at FWMB past practices.  She asked if whether the FWMB still has a viable function. How have our rolls changed? There have certainly been some changes. Unless the landowners are given a more monetary deal, lands will continue to be downsized as to access. Does the Board need to create a new Mission Statement? She requested a list of past accomplishments from each Region Board. 

Another big concern is the Term Limits of members who have served on the FWMB.  The law states that a board member can only serve a total of 8 years and then have a two-year lapse before he or she can serve again. This also means that you can’t switch from landowner representative to sportsmen representative or legislative representative to get around this law. There are many members who have exceeded the term limit.  This law also covers all Region Boards.  The Executive Committee and the Credential Committee developed a list of eligible State Board members whom still had at least two years left to be considered for an officer position.  This was a tough assignment because so many board members had exceeded their term limits and we still needed the necessary qualifications to do the job of each office position.  From this list a slate of recommended board members were presented to the State board.  No nominations were made from the floor.  On ballot was cast by the State Board Secretary and the following were voted in. Chairman-Michael Zeh, Vice Chairman-Tom Grow, Secretary-Jack Cooper, CFAB Rep - Jim Bertram and a full Executive Board were elected. The new Chairman also appointed a new Planning Board. A nomination committee will be established in the Fall for elections next Spring. The Executive committee will establish a list of eligible board members for elections 30 days prior to the FWMB Spring meeting, which is a requirement by the by-laws of the State FWMB. This process will be followed unless instructed by the Commissioner of DEC, Pete Grannis.  

Chris Amato, Assistant Commissioner of Natural Resources has attended a variety of meetings across the state from Charter Boat Operators on Long Island to the NYS Trappers along with all different sportsmen activities. He supervises two Divisions in the department.  (Lands & Forest – Acquiring new lands & Fish and Wildlife-Natural Resources-providing access and Habitat)) He reviewed the Main Roll of the FWMB because of the diversity of the new challenges we face on the many fronts across the state. Three major changes of the NYS Department of Conservation are #1. Loss of Habitat (threat to NYS Fish & Wildlife), because of the housing developments & commercial shopping malls  along with the loss of open space and increased traffic and the habitat isolation with no way to manage the wildlife.  #2. Change in Environment (Climate Change) because of the changing ecology of NYS – need to educate the public on change or shift in species increasing or decreasing of population of wildlife because of warmer temperatures moves wildlife north  with the change in forest cover. #3. Invasive Species (Potential alter of landscape) with such species as the longhorn beetle, the ash borer worm and the mill foil plant along with aquatic invasive rock snot which eliminates the recreational activities of boating, fishing and swimming. He stated that Smart Growth Funding is being introduced county by county, which develops regulations to control invasive species. The State of NY has created a new office of Invasive Species with Steve Lorence in charge.  They have also expanded the Health Department for Wildlife. 

Karl Berger: NYS DEC Public Relations: Karl gave the FWMB some pointers on Public Relations to educate the public on what the FWMB does.  He stated we need to communicate with constituents regarding current issues along with historical concerns. He also suggested surveys, which can be used for setting priorities and the creating of resolutions and formulating issue statements. 

Jeff Williams - Farm Bureau: Reviewed some of their policies – Liabilities issues changes; By purchasing a hunting license the buyer would release all liabilities of landowners to the sportsmen. They support the Venison Donation program and they would like to see a law change making it illegal to spotlight deer on private lands with heavy finds for violators.  

Walt Hendericks – Law Enforcement:  Some changes have been made with moving officer hours to cover evening time frame,  support sportsmen Education programs, have concerns with budget issues, Academy started April 1st with 23 trainees (all ECOs no Rangers), Received Port Security Grant, using some plain clothes officers for enforcing fishing regulation,  reviewed commercialization of wildlife (turtles, clams, shellfish), totals includes 230 ECOs statewide with 120 Forest Ranger statewide, mention that DEC is still looking for a new training facilities and NYS DEC is switching to ammo to clean ammo for environmental issues in training classes only (twice the cost) and lastly no more Home phones-all officers have been issue a cell phone.  

Doug Stang – Assistant Director DFWMR: He reviewed the FWMB opportunities in 2008 & beyond. The FWMB main concerns are to help preserve free hunting, promote ask permission/see landowners, to deal with sportsmen & landowner issues, maturing habitat, create watershed action plans and CWCS (Comprehensive Wildlife Conservation Strategy) and push Legislative Bills sponsored by DEC.

Steve Hurst – Bureau of Fisheries: Steve reviewed statewide staff numbers in the nine regions, which have 13 fisheries.  There are 2.3 million catchable trout with every region getting four free fishing days this year.  57,000 statewide angler surveys were done in 2007, PFR’s are complete in Region 4 on the DEC Website, Nine waters have been infected with VHS, I Love NY moving into classrooms to educate the youth, new regulation guide for this fall, promoting camping with fishing and showed power-point presentation of the Auto Tagging Trailer which measures and tags very fast reducing man power/time and cost. FWMB is ordering 10,000 more Hunting With Permission signs. Any Federation in need call Mike Zeh or Jack Cooper. 

Jeremy Hurst gave a report on last fall’s Big Game Harvest, Jeff Peil gave a report on the Deer Reproductive 3 year study, and Marcelo Depuerto gave a report on Landowner Incentive Program

Resolutions Passed were: #1 - A Resolution to Create Equal Opportunities for Disable and Senior Hunters.  #2 - Resolution for Access to Car Top Boat Launches by Individuals with Disabilities or the Elderly.  #3 - A Resolution in Support of Continued Payment of Taxes on NYS Lands Managed as Open Space by NYS Department of Environmental Conservation & NY State Office of Parks, Recreation & Historic Preservation.  

Trout Unlimited: Trout in the Classroom Needs Volunteers and Equipment If you have old aquarium equipment like tanks (35 – 60 gallon size), pumps, filters, etc. please consider donating it to the Chapter to be used in Trout in the Classroom projects this coming school year. For more information: www.troutintheclassroom.com. The Chapter is also looking for volunteers to spend about one day a week in the classroom helping out the teachers with the setup and eventual nurturing of the project. Central Park Middle School in Schenectady and a school in Canajoharie have requested the TIC program for next year. If you can help or donate please let the Editor or Mike Walchko know through the Editor’s email at brownie6@nycap.rr.com. Thanks.  The club has listed the Ten Commandments of Fly Fishing Etiquette in their last newsletter. Recently the Chapter’s Fly Fishing Class was treated with a visit from none other than Moses of Fly Fishing Etiquette! Clothed is a snazzy robe and carrying the Ten Commandments of Fly Fishing he laid down the laws as they apply to stream behavior. The Chapter believes a review of the Commandments would be a good idea here: 

Thou shalt not walk, wade or litter anywhere that causes thy brother anxiety, upset or inconvenience. 

Thou shalt not speak unless spoken to, nor ask to borrow anything, or offer thy brother unsolicited advice. 

Thou shalt not talk loudly or profanely nor argue over anything, especially who caught the biggest or most. 

Keep the Sabbath day holy. Thou shalt not work, but thou can fish. Quietly. 

Honor thy brother by giving him plenty of room on-stream, and bore him not with tales of days gone by. 

Thou shalt not kill fish nor pollute the waters of this Earth. 

Thou shalt not breach thy brother’s confidence and divulge his secret spot. 

Thou shalt not steal thy brother’s tackle, nor anything that belongeth not to you. 

Thou shalt not bear false witness about thine own or thy brother’s catch. 

Thou shalt not covet they neighbor’s fish, tackle, boat nor anything that belongeth to him.
Region 4 meeting NYSCC:  Gordon Emerson & Willy Karlu went to the NYSCC Spring meeting on 04/12/08. Gordon was assigned to the Fish Committee and Willy was assigned to the Big Game committee. The Big Game committee reviewed the 2007 harvest.  They also looked at several legislative bills.  Supported the Mentor Bill, did not support the Early Archery, Early Muzzleloader Season or the Antler Restriction Program. The Fish Committee biggest concern was the VHS disease along with the ballast water releases in the great Lakes.  Legislative Bills were reviewed. Supported the Marine Fishing license (Salt Water) along with the ice fishing restriction of hand lines (7lines max - 5 tip ups & 2 jigs) and parking increased at launch sites to 5 vehicles with space for 5 trailers also.  They did not support the boat launch fees imposed by the state parks. The LEP project was promoted. The next meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Diner on May 21st.       

SUNY Cobleskill College:  The Chapter would like to thank the following for the support at the SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife Festival in April. Sherrie Bartholomew, Mike Walchko, Bill Donato, Ed Andrejako, Bart Chabot, Rich Atkinson, Glenn Kuhles, and Doug Howard all helped in one way or another to make this a successful day for the Chapter.  One of the up coming events that the students will partake in will be the Northeast Section of the Wildlife Society, May 18-31 held in Castleton, VT. There will also several field trips with the Delaware Otsego Audubon Society this spring. SUNY Cobleskill has received a $43 million grant of which several buildings are being replaced including the fish hatchery.    

Whitetails Unlimited:  Our next meeting will be held in June when the Banquet package will be ordered.   We have a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 left over from last Fall’s banquet, which we are going to raffle off. The drawing will be held at the next September Diner.  Chances will start to be sold after the June meeting.  For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. Our National Organization to date has generated over $46.4 million in support of our goals, which are Education, Habitat, Hunting Tradition and Research.   

Long Path Hiking Club If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039.
Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194.
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ the VFW. The Coby Fish and Game Club will begin meeting in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library on the second Tuesday of each month starting in June. The next meeting will be Tuesday June 10th at 6:30PM. The club will not be holding the "garden tractor mower" raffle this year as they have had for many years, but they will be involved with promoting their club "at the SCCA cabin" during fair week.  The club's first hunter safety course, shared jointly with the Richmondville Rod & Gun Club, went very well. They too had several applicants from outside areas attend.  This month, they will be stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond with Tiger and Brown Trout.  The money for the stocking is from the "$10.00 Fish Stocking Button" sales. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 23 in attendance at last meeting.  Membership reviewed the cost of Liability/Fire Insurance for the year.  The Youth (Age 4-15) Fish Derby will be held on May 17th. Trap shoots have started and will continue every Friday (6:30 PM) until the end of September.  There will be a Muzzleloader Shoot at the club on July 26th & 27th.  Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton. There was a Trapping Safety Class held on two weeks ago with 23 Trapping certificates were presented.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:    The revisit on the Antler Restriction Program did not pass which was previously passed back two years ago.  On June 28th the club will again join the Town of Fulton Historical Society in sponsoring the 5-K run & walk to be held at the Valley Soccer Facilities.  The club is also in the process of seeking the necessary permission from DEC to repair the handicapped fishing facility at Looking Glass Pond.  DEC will survey the pond again this summer to see what recommendations as to fish stocking. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:05 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
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May’s meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Conesville Town Hall, just passed the new Firehouse on Thursday, May 22nd beginning at 7:00 PM. Guest speakers at the May meeting will be Dick Henry, NYS DEC Big Game Manager for Region 4, Meg-Ann Parsons, Special Projects Coordinator for SCCAP and Sara Robertson, Director of the Schoharie County Youth Bureau.  Ms. Parsons will be speaking about the SCCAP Youth Mentoring Program and Ms. Robertson will be discussing the bureaus new Task Force.
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